July 17, 2018

     
The July 17, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. 

Trustees absent: None.
    
 Also physically present: Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Officer Johnson, Attorney Gronewold.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to approve the 07/03/18 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.
Clerk Mugler informed the board that Chief Weseloh was attending an Explorers Conference in Indiana.  Officer Johnson is sitting in for the Police Department.  The steering gear went out in the 2015 Police SUV.  This will be approximately $2,000.00 to repair as it is no longer under warranty.

Schopp addressed the board.  

Public Works has been pouring more walking trail at Westside Park, hauling sand, and collecting water samples.  Stumps were pulled at Johnson Heights and paint purchased for the sign.  There is a tree down at South Maple.  An estimate was received for the removal of four trees and this will be approximately $5,000.00.  Another company will be providing an additional estimate. Schopp and Chief Weseloh observed the area at Johnson Heights for a crosswalk.  There is the possibility of adding a walkway from Johnson Heights to the school but it would end at the intersection of South Darnall and South School Street.  There could be an additional amount of liability with this.  Gronewold will look into this.  Schopp also priced some lighted signs.  It will be around $1,000.00 for each one and the Village would need two.  Keneipp provided some background on the concerns that were expressed previously by some residents regarding the lack of crosswalk/sidewalk in the Johnson Heights area.  He also noted that the Village had learned from their previous mistakes with Darnall Subdivision and added sidewalks in Johnson Heights.  

Greathouse spoke with Robert Cremeens regarding the progress on the pavilion at Westside Park.  He also discussed the likelihood of the pavilion being completed by First Responder Appreciation Day.  Cremeens stated that this would not be likely.  Greathouse suggested looking into a tent.  Mugler stated that the office was in the process of doing this and had been gathering prices for various sizes.  There was a brief discussion about the changes that Cremeens had done to the foundation for the pavilion and that this resulted in a delay for the construction. Mugler briefed Schultz on the First Responder Event. Crawford stated that Bridgestone/Firestone would be donating a set of tires for the event and that he would provide a certificate.


A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to Approve the Transfer of Funds In The Amount of $30,000.00 From Illinois Funds General Fund to General Fund Checking. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to Approve Resolution #308, “Intergovernmental Agreement Between Little Mackinaw Township and The Village of Minier.” Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.

The budget to date for General Fund and Water/Sewer were distributed and reviewed.  


The Clerk reported that the first property tax distribution has been received in the amount of $115,168.01.  $728.00 has been collected to date for the First Responder Appreciation Day.  The office is currently focusing on logistics and rounding up volunteers.  The Clerk also stated that the owner of FS showed her the progress on the Video Gaming room.  He is currently waiting for the keypad entry system for the door prior to any further work.


The Clerk informed the board that the office hopes to begin the record destruction process in late August or the first part of September.  It will most likely be after First Responder Appreciation Day.  Mugler briefed the board on some new requirements regarding records destruction and any board packet copies that they may have.


Mugler stated that the Municipal Clerks of Illinois Academy and Institute is being held in October of this year in Springfield.  Both Mugler and Horner would like to attend.  Only Clerks and Deputy Clerks may attend the training.  The board saw no issue with Horner being appointed as Deputy Clerk.  There will be no changes in current duties or rate of pay.  An updated job description and motion will be presented at the next board meeting.


Gronewold had nothing to report.


There was a brief discussion on golf carts and residents questioning why we only allow golf carts for handicap drivers.


A motion to adjourn at 8:05 p.m was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk   
